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Carlos Sosa-Lombardo 
Acting Director, Department of Community Resilience  
City of New Haven  
165 Church Street  
New Haven, CT 06510 
 
March 8, 2022 
 
Honorable Tyisha Walker-Myers 
President, Board of Alders 
City of New Haven  
165 Church Street  
New Haven, CT 06510 
 
  
Dear Honorable Walker-Myers, 
 
In accordance with the Order of the Board of Alders authorizing the Mayor to apply for and accept all grants 
on behalf of the City of New Haven, passed October 17, 1994, I am respectfully writing to advise the 
Honorable Board of Alders that the Department of Community Resilience would like to accept a Federal 
Earmark totaling $2,000,000 from the Federal Government, which was included in the Consolidated 
Appropriations Act, 2022 (H.R. 2471).  
 
The funds will be used to fund Crisis Response programs and supports, consistent with applicable federal 
requirements, including but not limited to the Elm City COMPASS Team (New Haven Crisis Response Team), 
which will be a team led by mental health professionals who will respond to some 9-1-1 calls for services 
whenever these calls do not include any medical emergencies, violence or criminal activities.  
 
Thank you for your consideration in this matter. Please contact me at 203-946-7846 if you have any questions.  
 
Sincerely yours, 
 
 
 
____________________ 
Carlos Sosa-Lombardo, M.P.A. 
 


